24 December 2019

Mr D Strauss

Dear Mr Strauss

Re: Freedom of Information Request – CA76

I write with reference to your request received on 13 November 2019 reference CA76. Please find the response provided below.

Question:

Please send me copies of all written communications (including emails) passing between Cambridgeshire and Peterborough Combined Authority and the University of Cambridge and its agents between 1/1/18 and the present day.

Answer:

Attached are copies of all written communications (84 email trails) passing between Cambridgeshire and Peterborough Combined Authority and the University of Cambridge with the following exceptions:

- Andy Neely is a member of the Combined Authority Business Board and is employed by University of Cambridge. We have excluded any correspondence which is related to the work of the Business Board.
- Personal details and email details and addresses of junior staff have been redacted.
- Email from Harriet Fear dated Wednesday 12 September 2018 subject 'In strictest confidence: The University of Peterborough' contains redacted information. Section 41 provides exemption to disclosure if its disclosure would, or would be likely to, prejudice the commercial interests of any person (including the public authority holding it). The exemption applies to this information.
- Emails between Cambridgeshire and Peterborough Combined Authority and the Vice Chancellor's Office. Section 41 provides exemption to disclosure if its disclosure would, or would be likely to, prejudice the commercial interests of any person (including the public authority holding it). The exemption applies to this information.
- Emails regarding the CAM Partnership Board meeting. Section 41 provides exemption to disclosure if its disclosure would, or would be likely to, prejudice the commercial interests of any person (including the public authority holding it). The exemption applies to this information.

Incubator 2
The Boulevard
Enterprise Campus
Alconbury Weald
HUNTINGDON
PE28 4XA

I hope this information is helpful but if you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to make a complaint or request a review, you should write to us via our contact us email address – contactus@cambridgeshirepeterborough-ca.gov.uk or write a letter to Complaints, Cambridgeshire and Peterborough Combined Authority, Incubator 2, The Boulevard, Enterprise Campus, Alconbury Weald, Huntingdon, PE28 4XA within 40 days of the date of this e-mail.

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF, or via their website: https://ico.org.uk/

Generally, the ICO will not undertake a review or make a decision on a request until the internal review process has been completed.

Yours sincerely

Sue Hall

Governance Assistant

S. J. Hall

Enc



Incubator 2
The Boulevard
Enterprise Campus
Alconbury Weald
HUNTINGDON
PE28 4XA



Incubator 2
The Boulevard
Enterprise Campus
Alconbury Weald
HUNTINGDON
PE28 4XA